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June 6, 2019

Mr. Scott Teruya, Director

Department of Finance

County of Maui

Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Mr. Teruya:

SUBJECT: APPROVING THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO
COMPROMISE A CLAIM RELATING TO REAL
PROPERTY TAXES (EDB-16)

The Economic Development and Budget Committee is in receipt of County

Communication

19-140, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled

“APPROVING THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO COMPROMISE A CLAIM
RELATING TO REAL PROPERTY TAXES FOR TMK NO. (2) 2-1-013-079.”

Subsection 3.48.010(L), Maui County Code, requires Council approval if
the compromised claim exceeds $500. It also requires your Department to place

on file a statement of:

1. The amount of tax assessed or proposed to be assessed;

2. The amount of penalties and interest imposed or proposed to
be assessed; ‘

3. The amount of penalties and interest imposed or which could
have been imposed by law with respect to subdivision 1 of this
subsection as computed by the director;

4. The total amount of liability as determined by the terms of the
compromise, and the actual payments made thereon with the
dates thereof; and
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5. The reasons for the compromise.

May I please request a copy of the statement and the amount that the
Department is requesting the claim be settled for. If the amount is confidential,
and you will be requesting an executive meeting to discuss it, please advise.

[ Currently intend to schedule this item for consideration at the
June 20, 2019 Committee meeting. Therefore, I would appreciate receiving your
written response by Wednesday, June 12, 2019.

To ensure efficient processing, please include the relevant Committee item
number in the subject line of your response.

Should you have any questions, please contact me or the Committee staff
(Julie Reed at ext. 7660, or Yvette Bouthillier at ext. 7758).

Sincerely,

A

KEANI N.W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, Chair
Economic Development and Budget
- Committee

edb:ltr:016afn01:jmr

cc: Mayor Michael P. Victorino



